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Monday 9th December 2019 

 
Dear Nursery Parents and Carers, 
 
As you may already be aware, Lorna Walker (Rabbit Class teacher) is 
expecting a baby in the near future. We wish her all the very best as she begins 
her maternity leave when we break up for the Christmas holidays.  
 
Rachael Boland, who is our lead nursery teacher and Rabbit Class teacher with 
Lorna Walker, will be leaving Beaver Road at the end of this half term. Miss 
Boland has been a wonderful member of our teaching team for 10 years and 
will be missed by us all. We wish her every success for the future and can’t 
thank her enough for all she has contributed to the Beaver Road family for over 
a decade.  
 
We are delighted to let you know that Emma Holmes has been appointed as 
full time Rabbit Class teacher and Head of Nursery from January 2020. Miss 
Holmes is currently our Monkey Reception Class teacher and is a very 
experienced early year’s teacher and leader. She is looking forward to joining 
the Nursery team and leading future developments outdoors and indoors.  
 
Miss Holmes is spending some time with Miss Boland and Mrs Walker before 
they finish this term to ensure the smoothest transition possible. Miss Holmes 
is also spending some time getting to know the children and the team. If you 
would like to meet Miss Holmes before we finish for the holidays, she will be 
available in the Rabbit classroom after school on Monday 16th December from 
3.30pm to 4.00pm. She is looking forward to meeting you and getting to know 
your children. 
 
If you have any further questions or queries, please don’t hesitate to speak to 
me, Mrs Byrne or one of the Nursery staff team.  
  
Yours sincerely, 
 

Mrs Liz Hardy 

Headteacher 

 


